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	Blue Ribbon Committee Established for Near Term Strategic Plan
A Blue Ribbon Committee (BRC) has been established to represent key stakeholders to help guide the development of a regional transit service concept that defines the roles of Metro bus, rail and municipal operations; identifies and prioritizes service quality attributes; and recommends policy guidance on service coordination, bus rail integration and reduction of duplicative services. Ultimately, this service concept will serve as the blueprint for creating a better transit system and improving regional mobility using fewer resources. 
The first meeting of the BRC was held Tuesday, February 2, 2010 from 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. here at Metro. Presentations were made by staff, including an overview of the agency and outlining key challenges and opportunities facing the region's transit system, including the structural deficit, cost and fare revenue trends, importance of service quality, examples of duplication and coordination, and opportunities with Measure R. Committee member discussion focused on establishing the rail system as the backbone of the regional transit network, augmenting and complementing rail with a coordinated and integrated bus network, importance of service quality elements such as cleanliness, safety, reliability, ease of use and the overall perception of transit. 
The next meeting of the BRC is scheduled for Tuesday, March 2, 2010 from 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. in the Union Station Room here at Gateway Plaza.
Westside Subway Extension Hosts Century City Open House

On Tuesday, February 2, 2010, approximately 70 people attended an Open House we hosted in Century City to discuss the Westside Subway Extension. The event was geared toward the large number of people who commute to work in Century City, but are typically not able to attend evening community meetings. 

Held over a 2-1/2 hour period, the open house provided a wide window for workers to stop in during their lunch period, speak with us, view our video and get project information. Two short presentations were held at 12:20 p.m. and 1:20 p.m. to give a more comprehensive overview of the project and take questions. Most of the comments received expressed strong support for the project and a desire to find ways to accelerate the current schedule which calls for the subway to reach Century City in 2026. Many people also commented on the two locations being studied for a future Century City station expressing a strong preference for the Constellation/Avenue of the Stars location over the Santa Monica Boulevard/Avenue of the Stars location.  

Media Inquiry into Bike Stations

The Los Angeles Business Journal has inquired about bike stations in Los Angeles County, as well as our role in supporting them at Metro transit facilities. Bikestation, Inc., a non-profit organization that constructs bike parking facilities in Long Beach and other key cities nationwide, is now planning to open two new facilities at the Covina and Claremont Metrolink stations later this month. Our Bike Planning staff reported that the agency funded the original Bikestation, Inc. Long Beach through a 1995 Call for Projects grant. We support the bike station concept as a way to encourage first/last mile bicycle trips and to reduce Vehicle Miles Traveled as well as to reduce parking requirements at stations. These facilities will offer unattended, but keyed access for secure bicycle parking. We are currently evaluating the applicability of similar bike transit centers at our major stations where there is an identified lack of parking. The recently opened Hollywood/Vine development, for example, was built to include an easily accessible bike room for secured bike parking. We anticipate seeking proposals in July for a contractor to install the bike parking equipment and related services at this station. We further informed the reporter that we continue to seek a cost and operating scheme that would make bike stations sustainable in our system. The story is expected to run tomorrow.
Metro in the Community

Metro Volunteers are in Carson through Thursday this week supporting the city's four-day Dial A Ride program for 1200 seniors at the Congresswoman Juanita Millender-McDonald Community Center. We have an agency information table where visitors can pick up bags, bus and train schedules, accessibility information and Flash Books used by seniors at bus stops to show Metro operators what lines the patrons want to ride. In the next few weeks, we will also be promoting our transit services at several Los Angeles community colleges, the I Heart Walk Finale, March For Babies Kickoff at UCLA and the Annual Chinatown Firecracker 5K Run.
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